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DIARY DATES 

Term 3 

Thursday 10th September   
RU OK? Day 

 

Friday 25th September 
Sports Day   
Last day of Term 3    
2pm dismissal 
 

Monday 28th Sept-9th October 
School Holidays 

       

Monday 12th October  
First day of Term 4  

   

Thursday   22nd October 
 School Photos 
 

Monday 2nd November 
Pupil Free Days 2020 

 

  SCHOOL CARD 

Applications for 2020 School Card are 

to be completed online this year. An  

information sheet is available from the 

school office.  

   

     PAYMENTS 

Invoices for school fees have been 

posted to families. Please note we are 

not currently accepting cash payments. 

     

        OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

*Bookings must be made direct to 

OSHC 

    

   UNIFORM SHOP 

     Open: Tuesday to Fridays  

               9.00am-9.30am 

Lots of fun was had last Friday during Crazy Hair and PJ Day!   

$153.00 was raised by the fundraising committee.  Decisions 

will be made shortly as to how this money will be spent. 

Thanks to R3 for their beautiful Dragonfly artwork! 

One of our wonderful cleaners, 

Stacey, rode hard on the weekend 

and won a 1
st
 prize ribbon in her 

equestrian event. Well done 

Stacey!  

 

 

 

Our students are continually developing their netball skills 

and working well together as a team.  When facing some 

challenging oppositions, they have remained brave and 

participated to progress. 
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LEADERSHIP TEAM MEMBERS 

Terena Pope, Kylie Tuckey, Wahid Halimee, Emma Voigt, Jenny Bartold 

 

Crazy Hair & PJ Day! Netball 

Artwork -  R3 

Congratulations! 

External Sport 



It is with great pleasure and excitement that we have 

reopened our doors to the resource centre. Many hours of  

work has gone on behind the scenes to improve the 

learning space and the functionality of procedures. 

Students have been super excited to see the many new 

resources we have on offer. Don't forget to return your User 

Agreement and bring a bag so you can borrow! Classes will 

have a weekly borrowing session and are welcome to 

access the space between 8.30am and 8.45am for further 

borrowing. At this stage, the space is unfortunately not 

open to families due to COVID restrictions.  We hope you 

will interact with your children at home by talking to them 

about their borrowing session, the books they have chosen 

and the stories/ facts they are reading.  We know that 

reading is rocket science.   

L. Moats - “let’s blast off our skills!”  

Meet our kind, friendly Resource Centre staff:   Ms Karen, 

Ms  Jenny & Ms Ray. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y7 and Y3 enjoyed Space Week at Hamilton Secondary 

College,  completing a scientific experiment where they had 

to design a spacecraft that would create a soft landing for 

an egg. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Photo Day has been scheduled for Thursday 22nd 

October.  All students must be in school uniform.  Please 

ensure your child has suitable navy uniform.  They will also 

need a school hat for Term 4. If your child has lost their 

uniform, please remember to check ‘lost property’ in the 

front office.  

A number of people have been parking in 

our Disabled Carpark without a disability 

pass.  Please ensure this space is left clear 

for someone who needs it!  Thank you in 

advance. 

Thank you to classes Y5 & Y3 for their beautiful silver birch 

tree and colourful bird Art Display currently shown in the 

front office! 

Last term our focus for writing was on information 

reports. Information reports give readers facts. We read 

a lot of non-fiction books about animals.  

We worked in groups to investigate an animal. We 

researched the platypus, penguin, shark, crocodile and 

koala. We all had jobs to do. Some of us had to 

research the habitat of the animal, where the animal 

lives. Diet, what the animal eats. Appearance, what the 

animal looks like and some interesting facts about the 

animal. We even added in a labelled diagram. 

We spent the whole day publishing our work in our 

teams. We think our end products have a lot of 

interesting facts for the reader and that they look 

awesome. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you so all our wonderful SSO’s who work with 

many of our students around the school.  They are 

always selfless, kind and considerate, and give 

tremendous support to our teachers and students on a 

daily basis! Thank you to all SSO’s and BSSO’s! 

Sports Day is scheduled for Friday, 25th September!  

This is the last day of Term 3 and will finish at 2pm.  

Please remember to pick up your children at this time.  

Look out for more information which will be sent home 

over the next few weeks. 

Congratulations to this year’s House Captains: 

Flinders   Mitchell 

Breanna Y6   Muzamil   Y6 

Mike Y7   Airlia       Y7 

Hollie Y6   Modasir   Y7 

Seth Y6   Jaswanth Y5 

Marion    Sturt 

Ojjasvi Y7   Oli           Y7 

Amber Y3   Oseremhen Y7 

Brodie Y6   Lily         Y3 

Tasmin Y6   Kumaol    Y5 

This year our school will celebrate “R U OK? Day” on 

Thursday 10 September. 

As the signature colour is yellow, we encourage students 

and staff to wear an item of yellow (for example; t-shirt, 

socks, ribbon, wristband or sunglasses) on the day. 

Social work students will run activities with each class 

throughout the day focused on friendship and the 

importance of looking out for each other. The four steps 

to ask R U OK? will be introduced: Ask, Listen, Encourage 

action and Check-in. There will also 

be dancing flash mobs at the gym! 

We look forward to celebrating this 

important day.  

Resource Centre re-opened! Science Week  Artwork - Y5 & Y3 

Writing - R1 

 SSO Week 

Sports Day  

School Photos 

Disabled Parking 

R U OK?  


